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School is closed for Eid: Monday 31st March
End of Spring Term: Friday 11th April
Easter holiday: 14th - 25th April 2025
Children return on Monday 28th April 

Dear families,

This week, Chef Dan introduced the fantastic new initiative of ‘Kitchen heroes’ 
to our children. The team want to give our children new food opportunities 
and make their dining experience as fun and engaging as possible. Kitchen 
and hall staff have been looking out for children who have been inquisitive 
about food, demonstrate good table manners and willing to try new foods. 
Next week, as a reward, these children will be helping Chef Dan in the kitchen 
to prepare for service.

Some of our children had the wonderful opportunity of visiting The Art 
Pavilion as part of Bow Arts’ 10 year anniversary of ‘Bow Arts in the 
community’. The children from Years 5 and 6 created some fabulous artwork 
and contributed to the instillation at the exhibition.

Have a restful weekend!
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With Spring term almost behind us, the kitchen team are eager 
to continue bringing exciting food experiences for our children. 
Since September, it has been wonderful to see so many 
children enjoying their meals and being adventurous with new 
flavours!

To make the lunch time an engaging and rewarding experience, we’ve 
introduced the ‘Kitchen Heroes’ initiative.  Each week, one child from 
each class who demonstrates these values; 
1. To be inquisitive about how food is made and where different 

ingredients come from.
2. To enjoy the dining experience – take time eating with friends and 

demonstrate good table manners.
3. To be adventurous eaters – always willing to try new things.

will be selected to take part in a special cooking workshops.

The Kitchen has also been making lunchtime more engaging with food 
challenges, sparking fun conversations about flavors and ingredients. So 

far, we’ve explored different types of popcorn and learned all about 
celeriac remoulade—who knew it could be so delicious?

        Kitchen Heroes
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This year marks an exciting milestone—10 years of Bow Arts in 
the community bringing creativity and inspiration to our children! 
Over the past decade, Bow Arts has worked closely with the 
school, enriching our children's’ artistic experiences and 
encouraging them to explore new skills.

To celebrate, some of our talented Year 5 and Year 6 children 
have been busy creating incredible artworks as part of this year’s 
celebration.

🎨 Year 5 children decorated a striking podium and designed a 
vibrant snake sculpture for a rainforest installation, bringing the 
beauty of nature to life with their imaginative designs.

🗿 Year 6  children explored the world of ancient civilizations, 
crafting bold Aztec shape sculptures and decorating them with 
intricate patterns and designs inspired by this fascinating culture.

Their fantastic pieces showcase not only their artistic talents but 
also their enthusiasm for learning. The installations are on display  
can be viewed at the Art Pavilion in Mile End.  

Celebrating 10 Years of Bow Arts in Our Community!
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  PUPIL OF THE WEEK  

Nursery Eliza
Athena 

Reception Astou
Safwa 

Year 1 Fabeha 
Jasai 

Year 2 Hayden
Maryam 

Year 3 Sarah
Fatin 

Year 4 Tagim
Lillie - Jane

Year 5 Siyana
Nusrat

Year 6 Izyan
Ava - Louise 

Psalm 27
The Psalmist says that 

God is the source of 

well-being and that 

people can be sure of 

the promises God 

makes. This gives 

people hope and 

confidence .

Have you ever broken 

a promise? How did 

you feel? How did the 

other person feel?
Happy Birthday to:

  

Arisha Nursery
Adian Reception
Isaiah Year 1
Tagim Year 4
Christabel Year 4 
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Our school target is 
96%!

Come on everyone, 
we can do it!

 

Polite reminder:

Children need to be in school on time.

Gates open at 8:45 and close at 8:55.

Early morning learning at this time sets 

the children up for the day. 

Our Attendance Welfare Officer (AWA), Ranu Begum,  attends school every Thursday 

morning. Ranu checks our school registers regularly and will contact parents & guardians 

by letter or telephone. Meetings and home visits will be completed if there is a cause for 

concern.

 

Formal referrals of pupils with persistent absence or below 90% attendance will be made.  

Children need to be in school every day. Parents should be aware that they can ultimately 

be prosecuted for non-attendance offences.  

We know that sometimes- even with children at school 190 out of 365 days in the year- 

they may fall ill.  This can be worrying so please see advice from our local teams on 

https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveB

ooklet2.pdf on common illnesses and when to seek support.   Additional sports including 

swimming benefit children to be healthier and smarter. Please ensure children take full 

advantage of this by wearing appropriate kit and making sure they bring it with them 

each week!

Pupil absence
If your child is absent 

from school, please 

contact the school 

office daily until they 

return.

Thank you

https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveBooklet2.pdf
https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveBooklet2.pdf
https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveBooklet2.pdf
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ADHD Autism 

Dyslexia Dyspraxia Tourettes 
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SPEECH & LANGUAGE
Dear Parents 
Did you know that in Tower Hamlets you are able to refer your 
children to Speech and Language Therapies yourselves? 
The Children’s Speech and Language Therapy Service provides 
assessment and intervention for children and young people with a 
range of speech, language and communication needs. This will 
include those who have:
• Developmental Language Disorder (DLD)
• Social Communication difficulties including those associated with 
Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD)
• Speech Disorders
• Stammering
• Hearing Impairment
• Complex needs
This is the website for more information  
https://www.bartshealth.nhs.uk/  
You can call them on 0207 767 3322 - option 3 
and you can email them on  
bartshealth.thchildrenstherapies@nhs.net 
Your doctor can also do this for you because Speech and Language 
is part of the NHS and is a health need. 
It's great if you can let us know if you've contacted Speech and 
Language yourselves because often times theTherapists want to 
observe your child at school and we will work with them to put in 
place the things that your child needs. 
If you have any difficulties with any of this then please let Louise 
Wilcox (SENDCo) know and we will do what we can to move things 
forward. 

https://www.bartshealth.nhs.uk/
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 Follow us @spslbow
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Academic Calendar 2024-2025


